

**National Office** 

Level 2, 16-20 Good Street, Granville, NSW 2142

**P:** 1300 040 482

**E:** members@nat.awu.net.au

**Paul Farrow** 

**National Secretary** 

ABN 28 853 022 98

awu.net.au

26 February 2025

Ishtiaq Ahmed Returning Officer Australian Electoral Commission

via email: <u>IEBevents@aec.gov.au</u>

Dear Mr Ahmed

Re: E2024/163 Post-Election Report - Recommendations

We contact you in response to the Australian Electoral Commission's recommendations made in the Post-Election Report (**Report**) in relation to the following rules of The Australian Workers' Union (**AWU**):

- Rule 63(9), specifically in relation to extending the length of the balloting period; and
- Rule 61(9), specifically in relation to adding other methods of lodging nominations.

The AWU thanks the AEC for its recommendations in relation to the conduct of future elections.

The recommendations will be considered by the AWU National Executive at its next meeting in March. The AWU National Executive will consider the Report and determine what action, if any, will be taken in relation to the recommendations.

Yours sincerely,

Paul Farrow

**NATIONAL SECRETARY**